Mr. C. C. Hardy, Principal, Holsington High School, Holsington, Kansas.

Dear Friend C. C.:

at any time, I assure you. I am writing Earl C. Woodward, of the Salina Journal. Mehad previously written me concerning one K. U. man and I could not give him any too strong a recommendation. I had also learned that Elmer Schaals was an applicant. We have two or three other K. U. boys who are rather exing the job.

I just got back this morning from an extended two-weeks trip to Minneapolis for the Physical Education Association meeting, and from the meeting of the National Association of Basketball Coaches in Chicago, which was followed immediately by the National Rules Body meeting.

The day I arrived in Kansas City I spoke to the Kiwanis Club, and the same evening, Thursday, I drove to Lebo for a high school banquet. We were snowed in, and last night I came home on the train, so this morning is the first opportunity I have had to look over my mail for two weeks.

However, I am immediately responding to your letter of the 6th instant and writing Marl C. Woodward and sending you a carbon copy of the letter that I have written him. Any time that I can be of any service to you, please feel perfectly free to command me.

With every good wish, I on

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach,

FGARAH